Board of Appeals Minutes
May 7, 2015

 (
TOWN OF SUTTON  
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
4 UXBRIDGE ROAD 
· 
SUTTON, MA 01590 
· 
(508) 865-8723 
· 
FAX (508) 865-8721
) 				    ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
     MINUTES
    June 11, 2015


Approved by: ___________________
Date: _________________________

Zoning Board Members Present: Rick Deschenes, Chairman; Michael McGovern; Richard Haskins; 
                                                     Brittanie Reinold; Jeffrey Fenuccio
                                    Secretary: Lynn Dahlin
All others present: Atty. Joseph Antonellis; Chris Foley; James Catusi; Lance Anderson, Heritage Design Group

R. Deschenes read into the record the Affidavits received by Brittanie Reinold and Jeffrey Fenuccio pursuant to  MGL.ch.39 §23D allowing them to act on the agenda items.

7:30pm: Public Hearing Continued
               1 Ramshorn Rd: MGL Ch40A Sect. 6 Finding
               James Catusi
R. Deschenes asked the Board if they had any additional questions or concerns on the application. Brittanie Reinold responded that the new structure was pretty close in size and location to the existing footprint. There were no other comments or concerns.
All those present in favor or opposition: None
R. Haskins motioned, M.McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to close the hearing.

Approval of Minutes:
M. McGovern motioned, Brittanie Reinold seconded, and the vote unanimous to approve the April 2, 2015 and May 7, 2015 meeting minutes.

7:35pm: Public Hearing Continued
              171 Worcester Providence Turnpike: Variances
              Unibank
Chris Foley, Sr.Vice President of Community Banking, gave a brief history of Unibank and its positive and active impact on the local community. It was felt that there was opportunity to open this new facility and the signage was important to their success.
Attorney Joseph Antonellis explained that the variance requests were for multiple wall signs as well as the free standing sign. It was felt that the sign bylaw when adopted did not envision large scale shopping centers that now exist on Route 146. It was said that the sign bylaw was fine tuned to small scale mall type shopping centers and did not meet the present marketing needs of businesses that would situate themselves in a plaza the size of Pleasant Valley Crossing noting the it was a forty-five acre site with 250,000 sq.ft of retail space. Unibank consists of only 1.5% floor space within that plaza and is free standing and located close to Rte. 146. Attorney Antonellis presented each sign as requested in the submitted application.
J.Fenuccio questioned the use of the  approved Rte 146 Multi Tenant pylon sign and was told that they anticipate that if approved for their own free standing sign they would not use it but would like to have a minor space of the Boston Road Monument sign.
B. Reinold questioned if the site across the highway would stay open in which it was responded by Chris Foley that at this timeit was planned to open with both locations. 



Board Business:
April Minutes were tabled to June meeting due to lack of quorum.

7:45pm: Meeting adjourned 

Respectfully submitted,
 



Lynn Dahlin
BOA Secretary
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